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Upcoming Closure of Macroom By-Pass N22: 
 
Jons-John Cradock JV Ltd., working on behalf of Cork County Council, is constructing the N22 Baile 
Bhuirne to Macroom Road Development, the first section of which opened to general traffic on 9th 
Dec. 2022. 
 
Since then, work has progressed on the remainder of the scheme with the next Section as far as 
Tonn Láin/Baile Mhic Íre programmed to be ready for opening early in August. 
 
Please take note that the contractor will temporarily close the new N22 Macroom By-Pass Road 
from 9a.m. on Tuesday 8th August and plan to reopen it again on Friday 11th August. This is to 
facilitate the safe removal of the temporary roundabout at Carrigaphooca, west of Macroom Town, 
and to allow for the extension of the By-Pass as far as Tonn Láin/Baile Mhic Íre. 
 
The alternative route for Westbound traffic during this closure will be by way of Macroom Town 
Centre. Eastbound traffic will be able to get on the Macroom By-Pass at the Millstreet Road. 
 
Once the N22 reopens to traffic after this closure, road users will be able to travel westwards on the 
new N22 as far as Tonn Láin/Baile Mhic Íre. Similarly Eastbound traffic will be able to get on to the 
new N22 at Tonn Láin. 
 
Road users are requested to drive with caution on the new N22 road once it is opens to traffic, 
particularly on the approach to Tonn Láin at the western end, where speed restrictions, lane 
narrowing and traffic signal control will be in operation to safely control traffic flow. Your co-
operation with these temporary traffic control measures would be greatly appreciated by the 
contractor. 
 
The contractor would like to acknowledge the co-operation and assistance received from road users 
during the construction phase of this project and looks forward to the completion of the project 
later this year. 
 
Jons Civil Engineering-John Cradock JV Ltd. 
Millstreet Road  
Macroom 
Date: 27th July 2023 
 

 

               
 


